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Site Report – Nondalton – March 2022 
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke  
and LPSD School Board Members 

From: Moon McCarley, Principal 

 

 
 

Even high schoolers have to admit that the new fish tank in Mr. Hagen’s class is cool. The frogs decided 
Nondalton is not for them. Everyone else is thriving.  

 
Outstanding Activities and Events 
• Nondalton Warriors hosted a scrimmage for all community members to attend. Fans were treated to 

some great basketball. Everyone had a great time displaying their WARRIOR pride.  
• The basketball team was disappointed about the delay of the district tournament. However, everyone 

understood and was happy to have more time to play basketball!  
 

Personnel  
• Nondalton is fully staffed. Our awesome team does all they can to support the positive learning 

environment of Nondalton School.   
 

Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress 
• Students are busy completing standards and passing end of levels.  
• Secondary students are collecting credits and making sure to stay academically eligible for all of the 

great spring activities.  
• Even though many people have passed end of levels we know we aren’t done advancing. People are 

jumping right into the next level to have a head start for next year.  
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Technology Progress 
• Nothing to report 

Facility Update 
• Nondalton still does not have fuel. Staff and school supporters have used their personal vehicles to 

transport gas from Newhalen and Iliamna to keep our vehicles running.  
• On site maintenance person Darren Carltikoff is staying in close contact with the district maintenance 

team to ensure the school and housing have the fuel needed to keep the heat on.  
• School staff are carefully monitoring the basement for flooding. This summer we will look at ways to 

alleviate some of the issue for next year.  
LSAC Activity 

• The LSAC was presented with the draft calendar. They will vote to approve it when there is a 
quorum.  
 

Volunteer Report 
• Nothing to report  

 
Professional Development 
• Amber Kresl has been providing great support and training to our newest staff member, Tia Hobson. 

She delivered multiple one on one training sessions. Tia also attending the in-person professional 
development in King Salmon.  
 

Pupil Attendance 
•  We continue to emphasize good, safe attendance. Secondary students are required to meet 

attendance goals as part of their eligibility to participate in activities.  
 

Student and Staff Safety 
• We’re grateful to Rick Luthi for all he does to provide Covid tests and PPE to Nondalton and all the 

sites. With his support we are able to administer weekly tests to all staff and students. This has 
allowed everyone to feel more confident about keeping school open even when covid is present in 
the community. 

.  
Subsistence Calendar 

• Nothing to report.     
Other 

 
 


